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May 28, 2019 
 
Mayor John D’Amico 
West Hollywood City Council 
8300 Santa Monica Blvd. 
West Hollywood, CA 90069 
Sent Via Email:  council@weho.org 
 
Dear Mayor D’Amico and Members of the West Hollywood City Council, 
 
We are writing on behalf of the members of the Hollywood Chapter of the National 
Organization for Women (Hollywood NOW).  Hollywood NOW is a membership 
organization committed to institutionalizing intersectional gender equity. Our work 
transgresses over social boundaries and walls built to imprint, reinforce and protect 
implicit stereotype biases that damage all of us. As a progressive, intersectional feminist 
organization we advocate for solutions that recognize that individuals face multiple 
intersecting discriminations/privileges based on race, sex, gender, sexuality and other 
statuses. We stand to work to eliminate institutional privilege, discrimination, and bias.  

Our members live, work, and spend their leisure time in the City of West Hollywood, and 
we care deeply about the City’s future.  We believe strongly that good jobs should be 
protected, and we are greatly troubled that some local residents may lose their jobs in 
the cannabis industry as it is moving towards access of recreational use.   

At the end of last year, workers of one of the existing cannabis shops organized with 
their union, the United Food and Commercial Workers Local 770, in negotiating one of 
the strongest collective bargaining agreements for cannabis workers in the country. 
They negotiated for a living wage, health care, paid vacation, sick leave and holidays, 
and a 40 hour guarantee for full time workers.  But shortly thereafter the workers 
unexpectedly found out their shop did not receive their adult licensing permits with the 
City.  If this store is forced to reduce in size due to the denial of adult use license, these 
workers’ voices will be diminished, and some may stand to lose the benefits of a 
contract in West Hollywood.   It may also send the wrong message to other workers 
who choose to organize for improvements to their working conditions and hold their 
employers to high standards. 

We believe that West Hollywood is a progressive city committed to protecting workers’ 
rights and benefits, and we strongly urge you to uphold these values by standing with 
working people in the community by protecting these existing jobs in this budding 
industry for legal, adult-use cannabis.  West Hollywood’s actions will set a precedent 
that others are watching in the region and across the state.  The City should not miss its 
opportunity to support the growth of good jobs in the community.   
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We strongly recommend that the four existing cannabis shops receive their adult use 
operations and stay in operation for the good of the workers and broader community. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

Best regards, 

 
 
John Erickson 
President 
Hollywood NOW 
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April 25, 2019 
 
Mayor John D’Amico 
West Hollywood City Council 
8300 Santa Monica Blvd. 
West Hollywood, CA 90069 
 
Dear Mayor D’Amico and Members of the West Hollywood City Council, 
 
I am writing on behalf of the members of the Los Angeles County Democratic Party. Our members live, 
work, and spend their leisure time in the City of West Hollywood, and we care deeply about the City’s 
future.  We believe strongly that good jobs should be protected, and we are greatly troubled that some 
local residents may lose their jobs in the cannabis industry as it is moving towards access of recreational 
use.   

At the end of last year, workers of one of the existing cannabis shops organized with their union, the 
United Food and Commercial Workers Local 770, in negotiating one of the strongest collective 
bargaining agreements for cannabis workers in the country. They negotiated for a living wage, health 
care, paid vacation, sick leave and holidays, and a 40-hour guarantee for full time workers.  But shortly 
thereafter the workers unexpectedly found out their shop did not receive their adult licensing permits with 
the City.  If this store is forced to reduce in size due to the denial of adult use license, these workers’ 
voices will be diminished, and some may stand to lose the benefits of a contract in West Hollywood.   It 
may also send the wrong message to other workers who choose to organize for improvements to their 
working conditions and hold their employers to high standards. 

We believe that West Hollywood is a progressive city committed to protecting workers’ rights and 
benefits, and we strongly urge you to uphold these values by standing with working people in the 
community by protecting these existing jobs in this budding industry for legal, adult-use cannabis.  West 
Hollywood’s actions will set a precedent that others are watching in the region and across the state.  The 
City should not miss its opportunity to support the growth of good jobs in the community.  We strongly 
recommend that the four existing cannabis shops receive their adult use operations and stay in operation 
for the good of the workers and broader community. 

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 

Best regards, 

 

Mark J. Gonzalez 
Chair, Los Angeles County Democratic Party 






